To: School Board
Activities Committee Notes

The activities committee met on Wednesday, February 14th

1. The A.D. compared this year's participation numbers with last year's information.
Decrease in boys basketball by 2%. All other sports are either the same or experienced an
increase.

2. The school district is continuing to communicate that C-I will be in a new athletic
conference beginning July 1, 2024.

3. There was a brief discussion about unlocking or locking the north east entrance for
basketball games. Unlocking the doors compromises security of the building. Other
schools typically have only one entrance unlocked. However, some community members
have expressed concerns to school board members that sometimes when they park in the
student parking lot expecting the entrance to be unlocked, only to discover that the
entrance is locked. There needs to be some type of consistency and better communication
around if and when that entrance will be unlocked for events. Also, the concept of a
camera and monitor for that entrance was discussed. The concept of a security gate that
would protect the auditorium security was discussed, as well.

4. The amount that is charged for pickleball was discussed. The community ed coordinator
reported that C-1 is following its facility use policy and aligns with neighboring school
districts regarding this topic.

5. The activities committee is recommending that the activities budget be reduced by a
range of 20% to 25%, rather than singling out two or three sports programs to reduce or
eliminate.



